
   

 

 
Appendix B 
 
Private and Confidential 
FAO: Mr Anik Abdul 
C/o Swish Lounge 
31 Mill Street 
Crewe 
Cheshire 
CW2 7AJ 
 

Regulatory Services and Health 
Licensing Team 

Municipal Buildings 
Earle Street 

Crewe 
CW1 2BJ 

Tel: 0300 123 5015 
www.cheshireeast.gov.uk 

licensing@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 

DATE: 14th February 2022  OUR REF: 074162 

 

Dear Mr Abdul 

 
LICENSING ACT 2003 
SWISH LOUNGE, MILL STREET, CREWE 
 
You may recall me discussing some complaints that Cheshire East Council have 
received of loud music allegedly emanating from your premises over the Christmas and 
New Year period. 
 
I have now finished my investigation into the complaint which involved contacting the 
complainant, speaking with yourselves and reviewing CCTV footage from Cheshire East 
Council. I am satisfied that no breaches of Licensing Legislation have taken place, 
therefore I am now closing the complaint with NO FURTHER ACTION.  
 
However, by your own admission, you have allowed customers to stay on the premises 
past 23.00 hours on 31st December 2021. I have therefore passed this information over 
to the Planning Enforcement Department for their information. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

Tracey Billington 
 
Tracey Billington 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
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